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UPDATE

Get in touch
If you have any construction queries during the project, please contact 
JFC’s Stakeholder Liaison Manager Sally Logan on 021 420 794 or 
email Sally.Logan@jfcltd.co.nz. 
To receive our construction newsletter, scan the QR code.
For all other queries, please email projects@at.govt.nz or call 09 355 
3553. 
For more information about the project, visit www.AT.govt.nz/bikeviaduct

30 September 2022

We have completed a number of key steps in the Customs Street West and Market 
Place intersection upgrade:
	• Upgrading drainage 
	• Upgrading stormwater services
	• Enabling works for new lighting
	• Tree protection work
	• Installing footpath tactiles to assist the visually impaired.

During the construction of the intersection, we have experienced delays due to 
clashes with underground services and extremely old infrastructure. Resolving these 
issues has required coordination between a number of organisations. We have been 
working hard to make up some of the lost time and the completion of this stage is 
now expected in late October. We understand the disruption this work is having 
on the community, and we are doing everything we can to complete this stage as 
quickly as possible.

We are still targeting main works completion in November.  If needed, we will pause 
work over the busy Christmas period and return after the holidays to complete the 
project.

We will continue to keep you updated on the progress of this project. Thank you for 
your patience while we complete this work.

Spotters
When we excavate underground, digger operators are 
supported by a ‘spotter’. A ’spotter’ is a person that serves as 
an extra set of eyes for the digger operator to spot obstacles 
or any signs of services during the excavation. They are also 
used to guide large vehicles safely within the work site.


